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Output: 4.4:
Administration of Programmes and Grants for Industry

Senator O’Brien asked: — I have some questions about the Murrumbateman bypass.  Can you provide me with a detailed breakdown of all Commonwealth funding spent on or committed to the assessment of the options for the bypass since March 1996? I want to know the nature of the expenditure, the basis for it, who initiated it, who approved it and who received it.
Answer:

During 1994 and 1995 the NSW Roads and Traffic Authority (RTA) sought funds for an investigation of future upgrading needs for the Barton Highway on several occasions.  The proposal was also included in the NSW 5-year forward strategy in 1995/96.

In October 1995 the RTA sought provision of $100,000 for preconstruction activities associated with the planning of this work, which was agreed to by the Parliamentary Secretary for Transport in November 1995.  The NSW Minister for Roads also wrote to the Minister for Transport and Regional Development in October 1996 seeking provision of $300,000 in 1996/97, which was agreed to in February 1997.  

Formal funding approval to pay against claims for expenditure was given by the Assistant Secretary Roads in April 1997 to a ceiling of $800,000, which was sought by the RTA.   

The RTA has since reported that it spent $35,441 on preliminary work in 1995/96 but did not claim reimbursement of these costs until 1997/98, after funding approval was given.  Details of total expenditure on route planning are shown below:

1995/96


Nil

1996/97


Nil

1997/98


$93,000

1998/99


$164,921

1999/2000


$232,440

2000/01


$241,133

To end June 2001 total expenditure by the RTA on route selection, which the Commonwealth has repaid, stood at $731, 494.  The Commonwealth does not hold details of the cost of specific activities associated with the route selection study. 

The Federal Government has also made provision of $100,000 in 2001/02 for further expenditure by the RTA to complete the route selection study.

